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French as a Second Language Community Advisory Committee
Meeting Date: June 18, 2024
A meeting of the French as a Second Language Community Advisory Committee convened from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm in Committee Room C/3rd Floor West Meeting Room and via virtual Zoom meeting, with Parent Co-Chair Lynne LeBlanc presiding.
	Item
	Invitee Name

	Attended:


	Lynne LeBlanc (Parent Co-Chair W8), Sharlene Henry (Parent Vice Co-Chair, W5/W6 Alt), Lisa McAvoy (Parent Vice Co-Chair W2), Devon Pool (W3), Andrew Waters (W3 Alt) , Maeve Gray (W10), Randy Samuel (W14), Moosa Alloo (W19).  Also present: Mary Cruden (Canadian Parents for French), Sharon Beason (CPF Alt), Rosemary Sutherland (CPF Alt), Trustee Dan MacLean (Trustee Co-Chair W2), Roni Felsen (Staff Co-Lead);
On-line: Cheryl Batty (W8 Alt), Divya Chandra (W11 Alt),Angela Caccamo (Centrally Assigned Principal), Kirsten Johnston (Program Co-ordinator).

	Guests:
	Aasiya Alloo

	[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Regrets:

	Audley Salmon (Staff Co-Lead), Michelle Munroe (Central Co-ordinator PCE), Charles Zhu (Parent Vice Co-Chair W11), Elizabeth Carvalho (W7 ), Madelaine Hamilton (W16), Zuojun Han (W20), Gail Miller (W22). 

	Recorder:
	James Jarrett




	Item
	Discussion
	 Motion / Action

	1. Call to Order
	· Land acknowledgment – Lynne LeBlanc.
· Meeting recorded for minute taking purposes.
· Introductions.
	

	2. Quorum / Membership Changes
	· Quorum met 8 out of 11 Wards present.
· Devon Pool (Islington PS) is newly elected to Ward 3.
· Andrew Waters (Dewson PS) is newly elected as a Ward 3 Alt.
· Randy Samuels is retiring at end of school year as member for Ward 14.
	

	3. Approval of Agenda
	· Sharlene Henry moves, Andrew Waters seconds. Carried.
	

	4. Approval of   May 14, 2024 minutes
	· May minutes moved by Randy Samuel, Lisa McAvoy seconds.
	James Jarrett to post minutes on FSLCAC Page

	5. Declarations - Possible Conflict of Interest
	· Randy Samuel works as an emergency replacement person with the TDSB.
	

	6. French Review
	· Staff: L’Amoreaux CI is being opened in September 2025 as a secondary FI site.
· Extended French is being phased out.
· Sir Samuel B. Steele JPS and Highland Heights JPS will continue to feed through to Sir Ernest MacMillan to L’Amoreaux CI in the new French Immersion program. Trustees, Superintendents, and affected communities have been notified. Information is posted on the public accommodation website at the link below: www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/Strategy-Planning/Search-All-Reviews/id/195.
· There is a Q and A to support the community.
· Riverdale CI has been overcapacity for years. It will phase out Extended French.
· The elementary feeder schools are from Chester to Westwood, Duke of Connaught (4-8), from Dundas to Queen Alexandra, and from Wilkinson to Earl Grey.
· A new FI secondary site will be opened at Danforth Technical and Commercial School in September 2025.
· Trustees, Superintendents, and affected communities have been notified. Information is posted on the public accommodation website at the link below: www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/Strategy-Planning/Search-All-Reviews/id/194.
· Staff: We are at the end of a cycle for our 3-year FSL progress reporting period.
· We have 3 indicators and goal setting with the Ministry:
1. Number of additional students that continue in the Core French program past Grade 9.
2. Retention of students in our Immersion programs.
3. Communicating with our program partners.
· For goal number 1, we are seeing retention levels of Grade 10s return to our pre-COVID levels.  We have looked at Grade 10 in this cycle; in our next study, we will include Grade 11 and 12 retention levels.
· For French Immersion, we saw the same pattern, with softening during COVID, and a return to pre-COVID retention levels.
· In terms of communicating to our community partners, we have our Google sites for educators.  We are constantly developing the site.  This is a rich resource for our educators.
· We are exploring methods of communication with our FI parents/caregivers
· Our public website is also undergoing some changes.
· We are targeting communities that may not have been served in the past to let them know about French.
· Our next steps are to establish new goals for educator recruitment, and retention.
· We remain focused on culturally relevant and responsive pedagogy and materials, equity and our commitments to Truth and Reconciliation.
· Q: Perhaps we can go through the new site at our next meeting, so we can be shown the updates.
· Staff: Yes, many changes have been made.
· Q: It was mentioned that the enrolment report is not coming out until September at the next PSSC meeting.  In the past we used that report to identify spots where there are potential vacancies, so that new students to the TDSB would be able to see where there are FI programs with available spaces.
· Trustee Chair:  This is an operational decision. We should have it for the next cycle.
	Standing Item

	AGM
	· Randy Samuel assumes the Chair position temporarily.
· There was only one candidate for the Parent Co-chair position.  Lynne LeBlanc is acclaimed as chair for 2024-2025.
· There were three candidates for Vice-co-chair, Charles Zhu, Sharlene Henry and Moosa Alloo.  All three candidates are acclaimed as Vice-chairs.
· Motion to approve the appointments by Lisa McAvoy, seconded by Andrew Waters.  Carried.
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	· Parent Co-Chair: The Annual Report for 2023-2024 has been shared with all members.
· Motion to approve the report. Moved by Randy Samuel, seconded by Sharlene Henry.  Carried.
· Parent Chair: after the meeting, we will send a message to all membership looking for reflections about the committee during 2023-24.  
· We will also ask about a date for an informal meet-up in the last week of August.
· Because we have no December meeting, we will likely us this break to have an informal meeting to onboard new members.
· We would like to send our appreciation to Angela and Kirsten for all their hard work this year.
· Thanks to Audley, Roni, and James for their support.
· Thanks to Dan for joining us this year.
· Thanks to the membership for their participation.
· Thanks to Mary for her support.
· Q: Thanks to Lynne for her hard work this year.
· Parent Co-Chair:  Thanks to Randy who is leaving as rep for Ward 14 at the end of this school year because her child is graduating. She was a great mentor to the chair. Randy started to attend in 2015 and became a member in 2016.
· Randy shared her thanks for the work done to grow opportunities for FI students at the Board and reminded the committee how important student voices are.
· Parent Co-Chair: We have a recommendation for a name change to reflect the fact that for many parents, French is a third (or more) language for some of our students.
· This name change recognizes the direction of the new MYSP.
· The primary focus is student achievement, and we want to highlight that focus of our committee.
Recommendation 1:
Whereas the French as a Second Language Advisory Committee (FSLAC) was created in 2005 and evolved into the French as a Second Language Community Advisory Committee (FSLCAC),
Whereas we would like to clearly centre our work on students and their achievement in French programs (Core, Extended and Immersion),
Whereas ‘French as a Second Language’ does not reflect the life experience of many of our students who have a home language, English as their second language and French as a third or even subsequent language,
Whereas we would like to align our name with the 2024-2028 Multi-Year Strategic Plan, 
We, therefore, recommend that the French as a Second Language Community Advisory Committee be renamed the French Student Achievement Community Advisory Committee (FSACAC), be commonly referenced as FSAC and be provided with support to update resources, such as the TDSB website, conference banners and electronic newsletter template.  
· Recommendation moved by Andrew Waters, Seconded by Lisa McAvoy.  Carried unanimously. 
Recommendation 2:
Whereas the mission/mandate of the FSLAC, created in 2007 and reaffirmed in 2016 is:
“To consult with and advise the Board on French as a Second Language matters. As a Board community advisory committee, the FSLAC will contribute to the work of Trustees and staff. This partnership of Trustees, staff, and parents will foster excellence and growth in FSL programs at the Board.”
Whereas we would like to align our mandate with the 2024-2028 Multi-Year Strategic Plan,
We, therefore, recommend that the mandate of the committee be revised as follows:
“To consult with and advise the Board on French program matters. As a Board community advisory committee, the French Student Achievement Community Advisory Committee will contribute to the work of Trustees and staff. This partnership of Trustees, staff, parents/caregivers/guardians and community will foster equity, excellence and growth in French programs at the Board.”
· Recommendation moved by Moosa Alloo, Seconded by Randy Samuel.  Carried unanimously.
	FSLCAC Annual Report to be shared with PSSC.






















Recommendations to be forwarded to GPC.

	7. Ward/CPF Reports

	· Ward 6: There is a consensus that there are a lot of new immigrants into our community, particularly from Latin American countries, and they are looking to schools for support.
· School councils are doing outreach to not-for-profits.
· We are also organizing a planning committee consisting of parents of teachers at Tumpane PS and Beverley Heights MS.
· Staff: Model Schools have community support workers, and they can connect with Spanish speaking colleagues.  We also work in partnership with settlement workers.
· Ward 6: Parks and Recreation at the City is offering programming that students can get credit for.
· Ward 10: We have FSL information on our CPF homepage for newcomer families.  The North York Central Library has great outreach programs.
· Ward 10:  Winchester PS did a presentation of the Wizard of Oz on two consecutive nights in Cabbagetown.
· With Michelle Bouchard, we are doing French art camp the last week of July and the first week of August at Winchester.  There are spots remaining.
	

	8. Chair Report 
Trustee Report
	· Q: Many students are not within walking distance of their schools, and transportation is a challenge. Concerns that pickup and drop-off happens at the local English school. We should be providing direct transportation for all students.
· Staff: Unfortunately, we are not funded for busing for French. French Immersion is offered as an option in our Board, and we are an English language Board.
· Q: How transportation meshes with the childcare is also challenging.  We also have the staggered start, where French programs don’t start transportation until the second week of school.
· Q: This leads to parents having to find time to accommodate their children at home or driving them to school.
· Trustee Chair:  We aren’t funded by the Ministry for student transportation for French, so we pay for what isn’t funded.  Dropping kids off at home instead of home schools creates more routes and more costs.
· 85% of our budget is fixed and is not discretionary spending.
· Q: On the bussing piece, I do appreciate the dynamic.  I don’t think this staggered start happens in other parts of Ontario.  This undermines faith in engagement.  In the end it’s a democracy and Trustees are voted in by the public.

· Parent Co-Chair:  Please watch out for our email, which will include topics like hybrid or in person meetings, new start and end-times.
· Q: You will all be signed up for the FSLCAC newsletter which is coming out very soon.
	

	9. Adjournment
	· Motion to adjourn.  Randy Samuel moves, Lisa McAvoy seconds.  Carried.

	

	Next Meeting
	September 10 @ 7:00 PM, Hybrid Meeting @ 5050 Yonge St., Committee Room A.  
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